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Prayer Points
Changes in the MFH team.
 Following a term of three years as house father at MFH, it is time for Jefferson to move on. Please pray for him and his family as they seek God´s next step for them, and also for us as we seek and interview a replacement.
Andy and Rose have already announced that after spending time in England will be returning to seek new areas of ministry, please pray for them too.
Eduardo is a young man, who has successfully completed a six month rehabilitation program and now has much to offer. He will be joining MFH as one of the house team, and asks for your prayers as he begins to “learn the ropes”
Finances.
Firstly a big thank you to all who supported us in this way during 2011, your faithful support has enabled us to successfully complete our financial year with no debts on the books.
  New Year, new challenges!  We are very aware that Brazil is quickly becoming a wealthy country and that it is time to begin to look after its own. However Brazilian wealth is concentrated in the south of the country and poverty in the north, and we still have a long way to go. As a beginning the directors of MFH have launched a new monthly contribution program, using a new tax relief law to try to stimulate this.  Please pray that many will join us.
We are especially grateful to St Peter´s Shipley who have on top of regular support raised £5000 last year towards the purchase of a house for the MFH boys, and thus alleviate the large amount we have to spend on rent each month. 
New Venture
The farm is now becoming more productive and producing crops which will help cut food costs at MFH. We are currently enjoying “Macaxeira” and “Avocado Pear” and have beans, sweet corn, yams, on the way. During the Carnival camp the youngsters identified 20 different types of tropical fruits on the farm!
However the farm space is still under used. We are being challenged to look seriously at the ever growing drugs problem, especially “crack”. As part of this a group is looking for ways of financing a work. To this end, they have rented a small shop to begin selling second hand goods. This venture needs much prayer, to know God´s leading. 
Wedding Bells will be ringing again. Filipe and Elise are back from the short honeymoon, and while Claudimir   [Gordo ] will be tying the knot on the 24th of March. Claudimir is an ex worker from MFH. 

Living Waters The new year in Brazil really only starts after Carnival. So at last we are under way. Our first Family breakfast was held this Sunday [26/02] To stimulate the whole family involvement each family sits at a separate table, for family service and breakfast together. We plan to do this as part of our family service once every two months and judging by our first we will have to buy more tables for the next one which is planned for Easter Sunday.
We based our first family message on Psalm 127 v 1 “If the Lord doesn’t build the house [family] those who build, build in vain”
God Bless, Ian and Siméa
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